
 
NOTES 
Date: December 13, 2023  
Time: 8:00 AM – 8:57 AM  

Staff Attendance: Mrs. Mendoza, Mrs. Rios, Mrs. Ortega, 
Mrs. Cindy, Mr. Mubariz & Mrs. Rosina, Mr. Torres, Mrs. 
Flores, Ms. Luna  & Pashto interpreter. 

Parent Attendance:   20 parents attended 

Welcome and Introductions  
Explained Reclassification Criteria & ELPAC 
-17 students are reclassified so far this school year. 
-Explained ELPAC – The four domains & score levels. 

-Test results will be available in the summer; a letter 
will be sent out to parents. 

DELAC Representative – Jennifer Ortega 
-Shared information about the DELAC meeting: 
-1,372 students are being monitor for reclassification in the school district. Twin Rivers school district has 7,000 EL 
students.

Needs Assessments: 
-Parents are invited to walk through the school to look for improvements in January 2024. 

Rosina’s presentation: 

-Dual immersion enrollment for Kindergarten for the 
Fall is now available. Dual immersion is offer to 
students in kinder to middle school. A flyer was 
given out to parents for more information.  
-Kindergarten Round Up will be hosted at Madison. 
Age that qualify for Kindergarten grade level is 5 
years old. 
-Students can join the dual immersion in other grade 
levels if they pass the proficient assessment to make 
sure they are successful.  

-Requirements for dual immersion is to start in 
Kindergarten to start both languages from context. 
Dual immersion is 50/50, Spanish & English. 
-Test strategies workshop to support students during 
testing is today 12/13/23 at Creative Correction 
School from 4:30-6:30 PM. A great resource to help 
students prepare for the ELPAC exam.  
-Flyers given to parents about how to help students 
learn at home. 

 

Two announcements 

-Next week the school district has a meeting for the 
new fence. 

-Thursday school is out at 1:20, early dismissal. 
School resumes on Monday January 8th 2024.

Questions/Comments/Concerns 
-Parent confirmed that once a student is 
reclassifying the student is monitor for four 
years to make sure the student continues to be 
successful in class. 
 

-Encourage parents to volunteer for the counsel 
meeting representative. Send email to Vice 
principal for candidates for the position.  
 



Thank parents for supporting the ELAC meeting. Encouraged parents to continue coming to ELAC 
meeting to inform themselves about the school and contribute to improve the school. 
 
 Next ELAC Meeting is February 28, 2024 at 8:00 AM at the Library 
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:01 AM 
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